Hounsfield Heights Bulletin



Dear Hounsfield Heights Neighbours,

As you may know, the management and reporting of the remediation work in your neighbourhood has transitioned from Sears Canada to Suncor.

All the information that was previously held on the Sears web site has been transferred over to **Suncor.com/hounsfield-heights**. We are committed to providing regular status updates through this web site and a quarterly Bulletin. If you would prefer to receive this bulleting via email, please let us know by emailing us at **hounsfieldheights@suncor.com**.

At Suncor we strive to be an industry leader in sustainable energy development. We are also your neighbours, with our head office located just blocks away in downtown Calgary. We will work hard to build and maintain our relationship with you.

Meet the Suncor Team

We would like to introduce you to the team. The Suncor remediation team for your community includes Paul Gordon and Steven Dutaud. With a combined experience of almost 50 years, we are looking forward to working closely with you. You may also receive messages from our stakeholder relations team. The team at Clifton, including Stephen d'Abadie, will continue to support us.

Updates

Over the last few months we have completed several activities, including:

- The May/June2020 groundwater monitoring and sampling event
- The first 2020 soil vapour monitoring event report
- Submission of the revised remediation plan (version 2.0) and response to the AEP comments
- Continued operation and maintenance of the DPVE
- Establishment of the new EPO web site
- Completion and submission of the PlumeStop injection report

Upcoming

There are also a few additional pieces in the works for the remainder of the year, including:

- The completion of the November 2020 groundwater monitoring and sampling event (in progress)
- The initiation of the second 2020 soil vapour sampling event
- The continuance of the soil vapour contingency sampling program
- Continued operation and maintenance of the DPVE as well as additional performance testing
- Initiation of LPH assessment program

Contact Us & Next Update

If you have any questions, or need anything from us, please don't hesitate to reach out. The Suncor team can be reached at hounsfieldheights@suncor.com. This email address will be responded to by the Hounsfield Heights team, including Paul, Steven or Stephen.

We are working to develop a regular cadence for updates. Please look for the next update early 2021.